WSU Sustainability and the Environment
Minutes

DATE, TIME, & LOCATION:
Friday, May 1, 2009 2:10-3:10pm, Lighty 405

ATTENDEES:
Terry Baxter-Potter, Terry Ryan, Achille Davisson, Dwight Hagihara, Rich Heath, Chad Kruger, Marty O’Malley, Linda Peppel, Rachel Saikaly

1.  Call to Order - Dwight Hagihara, Committee Interim Administrator
· Keith Blatner has asked to be released from the Committee.  Dwight sent a 
request to George Mount, asking CEREO to identify their new representative.  
· Nick Lovrich asked to be excused from today’s meeting, due to The President’s Preliminary Budget Plan Meeting.
2.  Approval of April 3  Minutes  - Dwight
· Under Item #5 - Marty stated that the 2007 Greenhouse Gas Inventory is complete.
· Minutes accepted with above mentioned edit.

3. Presentation - Linda Peppel, Program Coordinator, Institutional Research
· Princeton Review Green Survey      http://www.princetonreview.com/green.aspx   
WSU began reporting data to The Princeton Review in 2007.  This year, WSU received a score of 96 on their Green Rating Scale (the scale range is 60-99).  Surveys use various scoring patterns; it is difficult to pinpoint why WSU did not receive a higher score.  Dwight and Linda will work together on surveys in the future.  Dwight asked the Committee to assist the University with these surveys as well.   
4.  Climate Commitment Update
· Green House Gas Inventory (GHGI) – Chad Kruger
Vancouver has finished their GHG Inventory.  The other two regional campuses need additional time to complete theirs.  The deadline is May 15, 2009.
· EPA and GHGI Ecology Regulatory Update – Dwight

The Department of Ecology has been tasked by the Legislature to require the largest Carbon emitters within the state to complete a Greenhouse Gas Inventory on an annual basis.  The first report will be due in 2010.  Some of the data targeted within the Inventory includes Fuel Use, Purchased Electricity and Refrigerant Management.  Ecology has recommended using a tool like the Climate Registry.  Based upon preliminary reports, the AASHE Climate Commitment guidelines more cover the GHG Inventory requirements currently being drafted.  The EPA and Dept of Ecology are still in the process of finalizing the regulations, so not all information is available at this time.  It is known that the State of Washington will pass guidelines that are either at or higher than the EPA’s guidelines.  Updates will be presented to the Committee as they become available.    
http://www.ecy.wa.gov/laws-rules/activity/wac173441.html
http://www.epa.gov/climatechange/emissions/ghgrulemaking.html
· AASHE 2009 Membership Dues Update – Dwight
Due to recent and future budget concerns, it was suggested that the Committee make a recommendation to the President on whether or not the University should continue with the President’s Climate Commitment.  The Plan is due in September 2009, with an extension available to January 2010.  There was a discussion of the benefits and drawbacks of continuing with AASHE membership.  Dwight will draft an outline of possible pros and cons to belonging to AASHE, and will then send it to committee members for review.   
· Climate Action Plan –  Andy Ford, Terry Ryan, Marty O’Malley
The team is working on an outline of the Plan and will share it with the Committee once it has been agreed upon.  Graduate Student Karl Berg will be working with the team as well.
5.   College Sustainability Report Card – Dwight

Dwight and Linda will work together on this survey.
6. Open Discussion
· Earth Day at Springfest 2009 was deemed a great success.  The Environmental Task Force won an award for most improved ASWSU Committee.
· It was suggested that the Committee research ways that other universities and groups are encouraging students/faculty/staff to conserve energy.
There was a discussion related to groups on campus that could help effect such changes.  
Some ideas were to make an Environmental Science Course a mandatory requirement for all students, offer an Environmental Science Major Freshmen Focus Class and introduce Environmental Science course concepts to students during the Week of Welcome. CEREO is a possible resource for the educational ideas. Dwight suggested the ideas be put into the Climate Action Plan Outline.



